BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MAY 3, 2018 WORK SESSION COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 201 S. UNION STREET 9:00 A.M.

Mayor Shane Evans called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m.

All members were in attendance.

The Board discussed ways to improve the City of Delphi and what could be done in certain areas of the city. Mayor Evans informed the Board that ordinance violations have continued to be enforced.

Mayor Evans informed the Board he sent out more letters asking owners of owner-occupied properties to apply for Owner Occupied Rehabilitation Phase 2.

The Board discussed speeding on Riley Road and Monroe Street. Member Bradshaw recommended a second speed limit sign on Riley Road.

The Board discussed a desire to see an increase in foot patrols around the downtown.

The Board discussed the need to improve sidewalks and curbs throughout the city.

The Board discussed the possibility of hanging flower baskets downtown. Mayor Evans will check with Superintendent Lyons to see if time would permit his department to maintain flowers or whether volunteers should be sought for their maintenance.

The Board discussed the needs to get people in the secretaries positions.

Mayor Evans provided that he and Superintendent Myers are working on a list of priorities and order for water projects.

Member Bradshaw recommended the boardwalk at Riley Park be power washed and sealed with water seal.

The Board discussed the need to improve the walking path at Riley Park.

The Board discussed the need to revisit some volunteer projects that had been completed in the past that need maintenance.

The Board discussed the possibility of moving meetings to the Community Center to allow for ADA accessibility.

The meeting adjourned at 9:59 a.m.

Mayor Shane Evans

Dick Bradshaw

Clerk-Treasurer Leanne Aldrich, Attest

Karvi Traege